
                           Nauset Heights Association, Inc. 
                              Member Meeting Minutes 
                                          July 9, 2022 
                   Home of Kathy Pattison and Dave Stricker 
 
President Ann Deming welcomed members to the meeting at 9:12 AM 
and thanked Kathy and Dave for hosting. 
 
She introduced Scott Zenke who had invited the speaker for the 
meeting.  Scott introduced Brandon Burke, who is the Natural Resource 
Officer/Beach Director for the Town of Orleans beaches.  Brandon 
described his duties as largely administrative, with responsibility for 
recruiting, hiring, and training staff; budgeting, scheduling, and payroll.  
He gave a brief summary of plans and developments regarding town 
beaches, and then spent a generous amount of time answering 
questions from the floor.  Some of these included beach safety, beach 
access, plover management, beach patrol and staff, and the status of 
the new parking lot.  Brandon said he appreciated the input, and 
planned to discuss some of the suggestions and issues raised with his 
supervisor, Nate Sears. 
 
After the speaker, Ann asked if there were any new members present. 
They included John and Kimberly Stott of 7 Doane Road, and Ken and 
Carol Rubin of 22 Priscilla Road.  Kathy Pattison welcomed each couple 
with complimentary NHA hats. 
 
Bob Colquhoun gave an update on plans for the Lawn Party, which will 
take place on Saturday, July 23.  He mentioned that the ticket price has 
been raised to $20 per person in advance, and $25 per person on the 
day.  Once again, all food and beverages will be provided.  Bob 
introduced Lawn Party Committee member Laura Ogonowski, who 
passed around a clipboard with the request for volunteers to sign up for 
brief shifts at the bar and food tables. 



 
Ann Rickard, who is in charge of party centerpieces, asked for 
contributions of flowers, since Nauset Height gardens are blooming 
later than usual this year.     
 
At 10:15 the meeting was adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Pat Tyng, Recording Secretary 


